EDWARD  I.  SMITH





     717 Wood Duck Lane

Chesapeake, VA  23323

  Home:    757-485-3979

Cell:    757-641-2387

October 10, 2005

Department of Transportation

Document Management System Facility

400 Seventh St. SW

Washington, DC  20590


RE:
Docket No. FAA-2004-17005

Gentlemen:

My wife and I are both pilots flying our Beechcraft V-35B out of Hampton Roads Executive Airport (PVG) in Chesapeake, VA.  We have flown since the late 1970’s using our plane for personal transportation accumulating 100-150 hours per year.

Most of our flying is in the Eastern Mid-Atlantic area and we have flown in the current ADIZ area on many occasions.  Navigating around the ADIZ area has been “different” since 9/11/01 and I believe anyone who navigates that area is on “pins and needles” that he will inadvertently make a mistake and violate the airspace.  

All of our recent flights in the DC area have been IFR (instrument flight).  Consequently, the controllers have assisted us in avoiding any mishaps.  This type of help is not often available for those flying VFR (visual flight), which is what many general aviation pilots do for recreational flying. 

We feel we have been well represented by the aviation groups (AOPA and EAA) and I assure you they have expressed our feelings towards our opposition to the ADIZ being made permanent.  

My question to the people who are proposing making this ADIZ permanent is “What good would it do?” The terrorists could care less about the ADIZ.  We would guess they can arrive in less than five minutes and do harm and destruction before anyone could really react – all of this done in aircraft that the general aviation public does NOT fly.   The type of airplane we are flying weighs less than 3,500 pounds and carries less than 100 gallons of fuel.  Ask yourself, are we a threat???  We don’t think so!  Consequently, ADIZ being made permanent does not accomplish anything when you “think about it”.

We respectfully request the elimination of the entire ADIZ  area, and if the legislators feel the need, keep the existing requirements for the 15-mile Flight Restricted Zone.

Very truly yours,

Edward I. & Janie F. Smith
